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2011 GENERAL MEETING OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

MARCH 2, 2011, - 6:00 P.M. – PARK CITY DAY SCHOOL
3120 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, Holly Smith, and Cory McNeely
David Hedderly-Smith was not present.
See sign-in sheet for Pinebrook residents in attendance.
Ted brought the meeting to order at 6:10 pm.
1. Ted introduced the current members of the Pinebrook Homeowners’ Association board of directors.
2. Ted discussed the financial reports for 2010 and the proposed budget for 2011.  General discussion followed.  Ted discussed the lawsuit with Jonathan Baird in 2010, and the significant legal fees incurred.  That suit should be over soon, with a final decision in favor of the Association.  In addition, he noted that a mailbox building in Pineridge had been completely destroyed and rebuilt, the mailbox buildings were improved, and lighting was installed at Canyon Drive and Pinebrook Road.  These projects contributed to the net loss shown on the Profit and Loss statement.  In reviewing the 2011 Proposed Budget, Ted also noted that we were expecting a refund of $39,000 that was paid as a deposit on an emergency siren system several years ago.  Summit County, however, rejected the system and the project was never initiated.  Ted also noted that over the past several years, significant funds have been put back into the community through tree removal, construction of park amenities, trail improvements, and other general improvements.
3. Ted noted that there would not be an increase in the assessment for 2011.

4. Jan Jaworski suggested that the HOA could do a better job with its website, content, community notifications and management.  There was general discussion and suggestions such as establishing a complete email list, email “blasts”, e-newsletters, and other web based notifications.  Ted noted that our CC&R’s were written in 1977 and require notification be made via regular mail.  Jim Craghead noted that several years ago, the HOA solicited email addresses from the homeowners, and received fewer than 20.  Ted concluded the discussion by noting the board would discuss web content, notification options and other suggestions made at the meeting.  
5. Elections for four available seats on the board of directors were held.  Incumbents are Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Dan Schofield, and David Hedderly-Smith.  Ted noted that all have expressed their willingness to serve for another term if elected.  Nominations from the attending homeowners were requested.  No nominations received.  The motion was made to reelect the four incumbents to another term on the board of directors by acclamation.  Motion seconded.  Vote all in favor.  Troy Duffin, Lisa Fizer, Dan Schofield, and David Hedderly-Smith were reelected to another two year term.
6. Ted opened the meeting to the attending owners.  Ram Nirula suggested lighting the bus stops along Pinebrook Road, noting that early mornings during winter months presented a significant safety hazard to the children.  The board was in agreement that this was a good suggestion and would review lighting options at the bus stop locations.
7. Ram also asked about status of the Pinebrook pool project.  Ted discussed the project in detail, noting that plans were done, the land was available at no cost, and approx. 50 owners had made reservation deposits.  Timing and economic conditions were the main factors in bringing the project to a halt in 2008, but that it could begin again if 160-200 owners would agree to invest in the project.  Ted estimated that the monthly maintenance fees would be approx. $30-$50 per month per owner, and that it would essentially be a private club for members.  The Board asked the attending owners for their support in resurrecting the project, either by contacting friends and neighbors or spearheading an effort to promote the project again.
8. Micah Rosenfeld and Jan Jaworski expressed their objections to the Weilenmann Discovery project, a proposed development near Timberline and Gorgoza Park tubing hill, and the impact it would have on traffic, noise, light pollution, property values and wildlife.  Both individuals noted that some nearby HOA’s had supported a local group in protest of the development, but that there had been no formal objection from the Pinebrook HOA.  Ted noted that there are thirteen HOA’s in Pinebrook, none of which have taken positions.  He also noted that he has been contacted by members who support the project and that, while most members who have a position on the project seem to oppose it, that feeling is not unanimous.  The board has always encouraged individuals to become informed and act in their own interests, but that the Pinebrook HOA has not felt that it was in a position to speak on behalf of over 600 members at the request of a few individuals.  Ted did, however, note that the Board would revisit its position in future meetings.
9. In conclusion, Ted Levy, a resident on Sunridge Drive, thanked the Board for their efforts and congratulated them on a job well done.

10. No other motions were made or voted upon.  Ted made the motion to adjourn.  Motion seconded.  Vote all in favor. 
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